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To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products  
Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: 
Update on Central Fuselage Frame Assy at STA 1815 
Inspection and Reinforcement of 

Helicopters Affected: A109E, A109S, A109LUH/LOH

Dear Customer,  

With the present letter Leonardo Helicopters (LH) would like to inform you about revision of the 
following Alert Service Bulletins (ASBs) that are going to be released on AW109 Series helicopters: 

 109EP-179 Rev. A
 109EP-173 rev. B
 109S-109 Rev. A
 109L-120 rev. A.

The revision of the aforementioned ASBs is aimed at installing the LH and RH side fuselage 
reinforcements as terminating action. 

The EASA Airworthiness Directive (AD) 2022-0153, that is endorsing the first issuance of the 
abovementioned SB, will be revised accordingly. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to your usual contact 
within LH Engineering Support team. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Marco D’Adamo 
Head of Product Support Engineering


